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1) PRINCIPAL'S GREETING

1976 is likely to be a very momentous year for King Edward
Campus. Probably our most important concern will be the
move to a new site. The new campus will evolve, in part,
as a consequence of the constructive suggestions you have
already given us. We thank you for your concern in this

matter.

The other administrators join me in wishing you a very
successful and rewarding New Year. We look forward to
your continuing co-operation and assistance in helping
King Edward Campus develop its unique role.
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L.B.M.

2) BASIC EDUCATION

Betty Cameron has been appointed Department Head of the
Basic Education Department. We wish Betty well in pro-
viding leadership to a rapidly developing department.

L.B.M.

3) COMMUNICATIONS ARTS DIVISION

During the holiday period the selection recommendation
committee met. As a consequence of its deliberation,
Rosemary Meyer has been appointed Division Chairman with
effect from January 1, 1976. Rosemary is to be congratur

lated and wished well in her leadership and deliberations
during the difficult times ahead of us.

When the present divisional structure was brought into

being on Jaruary 1, 1975, it was with the clear understanding
that the organization would be examined to see if it is the
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best possible, and recommended changes would be made.

It has therefore been considered best that. the Department
Head for the English Language Training Diwvision not be
appointed until a re-organization, if needed, be made.

Until this re-organization be approved by the College
Council, Rosemary will continue in her position as
Department Head as well as taking on her new role.
In order to proceed with the minimum of delay, there
will be a meeting of all English Language instructors

in Room 101 on Friday, January 9 at 1:00 p.m.

L.B.M.

STUDENT ON-STREET PARKING

There have been several complaints from area residents

concerning students who have parked on streets adjacent

to the campus in such a manner that other cars are blocked

in. While I realize that we can't police student on-street

parking, it would be appreciated if faculty would make

some brief comments to students re: parking etiquette, and

request their co-operation. The next car blocked in might

well be one belonging to a fellow' student! Please help

with neighborhood P.R. and in minimizing parking frustrations.
' J.D.B.

\

BRUCE EDWARD CARTER

Faculty and students join us in mourning the death of the
above student. Bruce, a College Foundations Student, along
with his German shepherd dog, died in a fire on the morning
of Saturday, December 20.

R.F.C.

POSITION VACANCY

There is a position opening for Assistant Director, Centre
for Continuing Education, U.B.C. Please see the faculty
bulletin board for details.

R.F.C.
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LIMERICK OF THE WEEK

Mr. Monasch's right hand is Sharon

In extremis that girl keeps her hair on.
She's calm and polite,
And is never up-tight;

I assure you that Sharon's a rare 'un.






